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U.W.S Campbelltown, 
Continues to be our home for our monthly meetings (I think we are up to 12 years)  
After an initial period where we had to pay (at a reduced cost) for the room, we now no longer pay for its 
use. 
With the I.Y.A upon us UWS/MAS have entered into a new era of cooperation. 
After an initial meeting with Prof Anne Cusick and Dr Beryl Hesketh, we agreed on monthly open nights 
for the rest of the year, with a big effort being placed on the visit of Prof Fred Watson in September. 
Our first open night was a big success, with approx 200 people attending. 
Along with this cooperation, UWS has agreed to waive all costs to MAS. 
This will certainly help our bottom line at the end of each year. 
As I’m writing this, 6 members are being trained in the use of the Observatory equipment. 
This will allow Dr Ragbir Bhatal (Observatory Director) to not have to attend all open nights; this will 
certainly lessen his work load. 
 
Merchandising 
Last year we started producing our first real piece of in house merchandise, our MAS Shirts. After holding 
a competition to accept the best design for our logo, our orders were placed with Pan Merchandising 
(Narellan) 
Varying styles and sizes were made available. Approx 95% of all members have a least one shirt to their 
collection and I must say it makes us all look very smart and professional. 
We are now in the process of taking delivery of our next item (in time for winter) our Beanie. 
 
Refreshments 
I would like to thank Kate & Daniel Ross for providing our social lubricants throughout the year. 
With Kate & Daniel unable to continue with this task, Debra Taylor has taken over this very important 
part of our meetings, Thanks Deb!!  
 
Prime Focus 
Well, a casualty of the times I suppose. The last hard copy of Prime Focus was produced in March 09. 
With the introduction of our new website, we have also made P.F available electronically each month. 
With an almost 100% ownership of computers by members, this was an inevitable progression. 
 
Thankyou, Thankyou, Thankyou 
Where do I begin!!  
Firstly, I would like to thank my Secretary; 
 
Roger Powell 
He has been a great support to me over the last year. 
Roger’s capability with the written word, whether dealing with the media or bringing a point to the 
attention of the necessary powers that be, has been a great asset to MAS.  
We couldn’t have achieved the results at hand without Roger’s commitment. 
 
Dick Everett 
Another long time member, and our treasurer. Dick has used his extensive business skills to keep the 
M.A.S. finances in a healthy position; he is also responsible for the mailout of Prime Focus. 
Dick has been the clubs D.I.Y.S guru for many years now, and has helped many members with observing 
chairs, dew heaters and any technical information needed. 
Dick is standing down as treasurer and from the committee after 7 years of service. 
We will miss his advice and humour at our committee meetings. 
 
Kate Ross 
Kate has quietly worked in the background producing our monthly injection of “Prime Focus” 
With a new baby to look after, going back to work and finishing off a degree we haven’t seen much of 
Kate lately, but I know that her heart is still amongst the stars and MAS. 
Unfortunately, due to all the above workload Kate will step down as Editor after the May issue. 
Thank you for your talents Kate (they are numerous) and for adding that female touch to the mix. 



Daniel Ross  
Is another 10 year member, he has been on the committee for number of years. 
Daniel has been our long time computer guru, name badge maker and the first person to have a really big 
(and the first truss) telescope in the club.  
As with Kate, Daniel’s workload has increased greatly and unfortunately he will be stepping down from 
the committee at this meeting. 
As with Dick, I’ll miss your council and sense of humour, Thanks mate. 
 
Chris Malikoff 
Our Webmaster and astrophotographer extraordinaire has been a great asset to MAS. Our website has 
changed and grown exponentially since its inception and this has been due to Chris’s hard work. 
Chris has also been available to help the large influx of new astroimagers come to grips with the steep 
learning curve that this subject produces. 
 
Lloyd Wright 
Well what can I say about Lloyd?  
Lloyd works very quietly and below the radar, he is not the sort of person to draw attention to himself. He 
has a very selfless approach to life and is ALWAYS the first person to offer help to me or any member 
regardless of the situation. 
If you would like to make a mould that encompasses all the positive attributes of a member, it’s Lloyd. 
 
Ivan Fox 
Joined the committee last year and has been an active member. Due to ill health, Ivan’s involvement in 
club activities was limited. I am happy to report that Ivan’s recovery has been very positive and that we 
will see a lot more of him in the future. 
 
Stewart Grainger 
Also joined the committee last and has taken on the role of custodian of Macdob and Merchandising 
Officer. I’m thankful that Stewart was able to relieve me of the responsibility of Merchandising Officer; 
this is an area that needs more attention than I was able to give it. 
Stewart has done this admirably; his first major contribution was the new beanies. 
        
Last but not least 
I would like to thank you the members. You have entrusted to me the responsibility of making sure that 
M.A.S has an ongoing and bright future, with your help I know that this can be achieved. 
If I have missed anyone, I truly apologise.  
 
John Rombi 
 

Notice of Annual General Meeting 

The Annual General Meeting of Macarthur Astronomical Society will be held on Monday 20th April 2009 at 
7.30 pm. in Room 5, Building 22, University of Western Sydney, Campbelltown, NSW. The agenda for the 
meeting is as follows: 
 
 1. Opening of Meeting, welcome and apologies. 
 2. Minutes of previous AGM, 21st April 2008. 
 3. Business arising out of the minutes. 
 4. Presentation of Annual Reports. 
 5. Appointment of Returning Officer. 
 6. Election of Management Committee for 2009-2010. 
 7. Presentation of Ten Year Awards. 
 8. Other Business. 
 9. Close of Meeting. 
 
Nominations for election closed on 6th April 2009 and are listed on the Website. 

Roger Powell, Secretary, 7th April 2009 






